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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        April 12, 2022
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Troy Lenhart
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3863
	tlenhart@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Julie Maki
	Digline
	(208) 287-0055
	jmaki@digline.com

	Amanda Christian
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 637-6416
	Amanda.Christian@intgas.com

	Trevor Hansen
	Intermountain Gas
	
	trevor.hansen@intgas.com

	Heinz Schreier
	Sparklight
	(208) 589-2401
	heinz.schreier@sparklight.biz

	Lyle Maughan
	Sparklight
	(208) 521-8993
	Lyle.Maughan@sparklight.biz

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 785-2977
	spencew@hleinc.com

	Greg Onishi
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	gonishi@cityofblackfoot.org

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org


· Justin Whited, called the meeting to order.
· Justin made the motion to approve the minutes and Dusty Whited seconded it. The minutes from the December 7, 2021 meeting were approved as written.
Special Presentation:

Julie Maki from Digline shared a power point presentation about Positive Response.  A contractor will contact Digline, then Digline contacts the utilities and the locating companies.  After the locating is done, the contractors are waiting not knowing if the locates have been done or not.  Positive Response is the communication link between the Requester and the Utility Owner/Locator.  A lot of states have Positive Response as part of their law, but Idaho does not.  Digline has a software module on their website where people can go in and look at their locate tickets and see the responses from everybody that participates.  This allows contractors, excavators and anyone with a locate ticket to see the status of the locate ticket.  

To access Positive Response go to Digline’s website and click the button Positive Response.  The first time you go to it, you will need to set up your credentials.  
Emergency Locate qualifiers:  Potential loss of life; Damage to property; or Customers without service.  An emergency to Digline means the work is starting within two hours, like it’s an active gas leak or something.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – The Seefried and Hepworth Water Line Extension Project will be finished by the end of the month.  
· Intermountain Gas – Justin reported that Intermountain Gas has just finished a couple of projects in the county; a high pressure replacement project on 400 North in Wapello and on 200 East.  
· Idaho Power – There wasn’t anyone present representing Idaho Power.
· Cable One – Heinz stated Cable One will be doing some cable replacements, a lot of them due to power company violations.  The replacements will go underground.  Other projects include any work that comes through related to joint trenches from new construction.  No big projects. 
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 3/31/22 – $580.23
Membership dues for 2022 are now being collected.  Please remit $25.00 payable to: Bingham County UCC %Rebecca Fangsrud.  Mail to: 245 North 690 West, Blackfoot, ID 83221.  If you prefer to pay by credit card, call either Julie Makie (208-287-0055) or Britney at Digline.  They provide this as a service.  An invoice for the 2022 Annual Membership Dues is attached to this email.  
Subdivision Review:  David Romrell is now working for Bonneville County.  He left us a printout of all open subdivision projects in Bingham County.  An electronic copy is attached to these minutes.
The City of Blackfoot has some major new developments going in on Lawrence Lane.  There are 104 new townhouses being built on Lawrence Lane.  The third phase of the project on Cromwell and Pendlebury will construct 146 new apartments, three three-story buildings.  The Cooper’s Cove and LNR Subdivisions are in the works as well.  
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – No projects at this time, just routine maintenance.
· Other – The state of Idaho UCC will be having their meeting in two weeks April 27& April 28, in Boise.  They haven’t had a meeting in two years.  They usually meet twice a year, once in the spring and then again in the fall.  Dusty suggested maybe the president of this UCC could plan to attend one of the future IUCC meetings.  The trip could be funded from the Bingham County UCC’s bank account after a motion is approved by the UCC members.
· HLE – Spence from HLE said they have been working with a couple of mobile home parks along Highway 26 that are looking to expand.  Town & Country is one of the parks and the other is closer to town on the south side just north of Pioneer Road on Highway 26, with a planned expansion of 35 homes.  An individual is proposing to put an RV Park in the vacant lot across the road from Oakridge on Airport Road with full hookups.
· Intermountain Gas – No big projects currently.  There will be a couple of joint trench projects, but not anytime soon.
Other Business:   
· City of Blackfoot – The City has a project to replace 800 feet of water main on South Fisher from York Drive to South Street.  It involves abandoning the 4 inch main, installing 8 inch main on the west side of the street and all new services from about Walker Street to South Street or Sonny Street.  This is in anticipation to the complete reconstruction of South Fisher.
· Digline – Julie Maki shared some statistics from the last couple years.  Between 2020 and 2021 there was a 3% increase in the number of locate request tickets for Bingham County and statewide there was an 11% increase.  Between 2019 and 2020 there was a 21% increase in homeowners calling in requests in Bingham County.  There was a 13% decrease between 2020 and 2021.

Digline has a list of private locators on their website, if anyone needs it.   
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on May 10, 2022, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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